
REMARKS BY H.E. MR. AKIO EGAWA, AMBASSADOR OF JAPAN 
ON THE OCCASION OF THE HANDOVER CEREMONY OF AMBULANCES 
TO CHONGWE AND MUMBWA DISTRICT HEALTH OFFICES
LUSAKA, 21st JULY, 2011
Honourable Kapembwa Simbao, MP, Minister of Health,
Honourable Dr.Christpher Kalila, MP, Deputy Minister of Health,

Dr. Peter Mwaba, Permanent Secretary, Ministry of Health,

Dr. Charles Msiska, Chongwe District Health Officer, 

Dr. Christopher Dube, Mumbwa District Health Officer,
Representatives from the SHIMA Project, 
Distinguished Guests,

Ladies and Gentlemen,
I am delighted to be here today, on behalf of the Government of Japan, to hand over ambulances to Chongwe and Mumbwa District Health Offices. 
In response to the dire need for appropriate and reliable referral transport for the two District Health Offices, two municipal fire departments in Japan, namely City of Saitama Fire Department and the Integrated Fire Department of Western Saitama Municipalities, decided to donate an ambulance to each district. Thus, the donation is out of goodwill of the two fire departments and the Japanese people living in the area.
In order to facilitate the importation and delivery of the ambulances, the Government of Japan provided funds to the two District Health Offices to cover the cost of shipment as well as pre-shipment preparation and mechanical service under the Japanese Government’s Grant Aid for Grassroots and Human Security Projects. I recall with pleasure the signing ceremony held on 29th March this year at our Embassy for the grant contract.

 Ladies and Gentlemen,

Japan has been facing daunting challenges caused by the earthquake and tsunami which struck eastern part of Japan in March this year. I am pleased to report to you, however, that recovery and reconstruction efforts are well underway and that we are now on a steady, step-by-step path towards recovering safety in relation to Fukushima Dai-ichi Nuclear Power Station. Taking this opportunity, I wish to express once again sincere gratitude from the people and Government of Japan for the sympathy and support extended by the people and the Government of Zambia.

Despite the disaster, Japan is committed to cooperation with Zambia in its efforts for economic and social development. In this connection, I would like to pay tribute to the people and the Government of Zambia for the country’s remarkable economic success in recent years. On the other hand, in spite of the high rate of economic growth of the country, there are many Zambians who still have difficulties in access to quality health care, education and other social services. I sincerely hope that this contribution of ambulances will have an important, positive impact on the initiatives being undertaken by the Government of Zambia to improve ordinary people’s lives and attain the Millennium Development Goals (MDGs).
In closing, allow me to express my hope that the donation of these ambulances will also serve to further strengthen the cordial friendship existing between Japan and Zambia. 
Thank you for your attention.
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